
 

 

ABILENE CACTUS LIONS SEPTEMBER 2012 BOARD MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 4, 2012 

 

 The September Board meeting began at 6:05 p.m., with the following members present:  Dean Baird, Bob 

Nelson, Fred Famble, Hal Griffin, David Scott and Sandy Champion. 

 

A Special Thank You from Tanjena Famble to all those who helped her get her classroom in order. 

 

Old Business 

 

The Board discussed ways of serving the community such as reading to elementary students and listening to them.  If 

there is an interest in this, more information can be obtained. 

 

 Spaghetti Supper.  Lion Hal is waiting on the bill from last year.  He will follow up with Lion Tena the invoice and 

with Lions Tena and Boyd on reserving a date for the 2013 Supper. 

 

New Business   

 

US Canada Forum is September 13-15 in Tampa, Florida.  Lions Hal and Sandy Griffin are attending, and Lion Hal 

will be speaking. 

 

September programs will be coordinated by Lion Beth and Lion David has the October meetings.  The Elmwood 

Lions Club will have the last meeting of each month and will coordinate with that month’s program leader.  If 

one of their speakers is from an organization we support, we will present our contribution checks after the 

Elmwood Club has completed their presentation. 

 

Upcoming meetings.    

 

Zone meeting.  Lion Fred is District Zone Chair and has called his first meeting for Thursday, September 20 at the 

Cotton Patch.  Dinner at 6 p.m., meeting starts at 7 p.m. 

 

Cabinet meeting.  Saturday, October 20, in Jacksboro.  Please let Lion Dean know if you plan to attend.  

 

Financial Report – Lion Fred presented the financial report.  Dues statements will be handed out at the meeting and 

mailed to those not attending the meeting. 

   

October Board Meeting.   The October board meeting will be Monday, October 1, 6:00 p.m. , at Lion Dean’s office.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Sandy Champion 

Secretary, Abilene Cactus Lions 

 


